June 20, 2005

TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
David Pechefsky, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of June 20, 2005: Resolution approving a tax exemption for one Preconsidered Land Use Item (Council District 18).

HPD has submitted a request to the Council to approve a property tax exemption for a 239 unit building in Council Member Palma’s District, which provides housing for low and moderate - income families.    

This building, located at 920 Metcalf Ave., was originally developed and operated under the Mitchell-Lama program.  The City foreclosed on the property due to mortgage payment arrears and subsequently sold the property to the Housing Development Fund Company (HDFC) formed by the tenant association.  The tax exemption under consideration will help the building maintain financial stability and will be conditional on a regulatory agreement between the building and HPD that will ensure continued affordability.  The value of the tax exemption in Fiscal 2006 is approximately $175,000 or a 60% exemption.

This item has the support of Council Member Palma. 

